[bookmark: _GoBack]MAD RIVER TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES
Regular Session – May 1, 2023

The Mad River Township Trustees met in regular session Monday, May 1, 2023 at the Mad River Township Fire Station and via the Mad River You Tube platform.
Present:   Trustees Bobby McClure, Todd Pettit, Jay Young and Fiscal Officer David Rudy.

Trustee Pettit called the meeting to order at 7:31 pm, led the Pledge of Allegiance and welcomed the audience in attendance.

Trustee Young moved to suspend the reading of and approve the minutes of the April 17, 2023 regular session. Seconded by Trustee McClure, motion carried 3-0.

DEPARTMENT REPORTS
Enon Fire and EMS 
Chief John Heath stated the department has 580 calls for service in 2023, 66 since the last meeting for an average of 4.79 calls per day. There were 12 overlapping calls (131 year to date) and mutual aid received of 1 (24 year to date) and mutual aid given 4 (32 year to date).  Chief noted complaints in the township from bon fires that are too big. He reminded the public of the burn ban that is still in place from 6am – 6pm- and that farmers can request an agricultural burn permit. The new SCBA’s have been delivered and the crews are training with a target date of May 15th.  The department received a $5,042.32 grant from the Marathon Pipeline Community Investment Program for a rescue pump to go on the UTV.  Rescue 50 repairs are scheduled to be complete by July 1st.  Medic 250 had new tires and an alignment completed.  Brush truck 50 was running poorly and went in to have service on the injectors and the alternator.  Chief, members of the department and Trustee Pettit attended FDIC and obtained some good information for upcoming projects.  The crews assisted the Enon Girls Softball program with the opening ceremonies, using Quint 50 to display the flag. 

Road and Cemetery Department
Don O’Connor said all equipment is good working order.  The road mower will be serviced before road mowing begins.  The new cover for the salt bin arrived and Don asked if the incorrect one would be returned.  A quote was presented to fill cracks and seal the blocks of the salt bin to prevent corrosion.  Don said a number of funerals were already scheduled for the week and the foundations would be poured on Wednesday.  He is reaching out to the sheriff’s office for the use of the Pride Crew to help with the weed eating in the cemetery.  Don thanked the persons responsible for cleaning up Porter Park.  He also plans to move the sign in the park to the roof of the pavilion to reduce the vandalism risk.  

Sheriff Deputy	
Deputy Brandon Baldwin reported 23 calls for service, 0 arrests, 22 traffic stops, 5 assists of other departments, 29 business checks, 80 citizen contacts and 1,162 miles placed on the cruiser from April 17 through May 1, 2023.  Brandon stated the public is not running the stop signs at Southern Vista and Green Meadows like the prior month.  He is on week 3 of FTO training with Deputy McHenry.  He will have the cruiser in for service soon on the HVAC motor and the brakes.  Brandon completed Tactical Response To Active Threats Training.  The focus was on active shooters. He is starting to respond to nuisance complaints on West Jackson and New Horizon.

Hustead Fire
Chief Matt Hirtzinger had no report.

Hustead EMS
Chief Heather Kaufman had no report.
Fiscal Officer Rudy presented checks for the trustees to sign, the most recent credit card statements and January, February, March bank statements and monthly reports for their review.

OLD BUSINESS
Trustee Young noted that he was getting calls from residents asking about opting back in to the aggregation after the notices from First Energy about their rate hike.  He remined the public the trustees cannot check on their accounts.  The letters for gas aggregations are going out with the township locked in to 59 cents per CCF.  He reminded the public on the gas aggregation they can opt out and back in with no penalties, however he urged them to check the fine print if the enter into a contract with another supplier on possible fees. Trustee Young reminded the public that aggregation is a tool for them to help control costs and that the township voted for aggregation in 2014. The county has aggregation for the townships that have not voted in their own. 

Trustee McClure noted that the asphalt on Enon Xenia south of Rebert Pike should be installed shortly.  The closure of Enon Xenia from Rebert to Southern Vista will occur after school is out.  It was noted that some additional stone should be added to the cutout at the intersection of Southern Vista and Enon Xenia to smooth out the roadway. 

Trustee Young made a motion to proceed with Cemcites to computerize the cemetery documents and layout of the cemetery at a cost of $19,180. Seconded by Trustee McClure, motion carried 3-0. (Resolution 2023-008)

The trustees had discussion about the list of road repairs for the township including crack sealing and striping of multiple roads.  They are looking to have a bid opening in late June for a sizable project.  They noted the heavy chip seal that was placed under the asphalt on Jackson and Garrison seem to be helping the asphalt hold up.  Trustee Young moved to proceed with the preparation of a bid packet for an estimated $750,000 in road repairs, coming from $250,000 ODOT grant and $500,000 in local funds. Seconded by Trustee McClure, motion carried 3-0. (Resolution 2023-009) Trustee McClure noted that some of the bids in the county were coming in lower than the estimates. 

NEW BUSINESS
The Trustees thanked Linda Thomas for volunteering her time and materials to landscape around the new sign at the Road Department/Deputy Sheriff Office.  

Deputy Baldwin noted there would be some training at the house next to the fire station.  The trustees noted that demolition of the property was about 4 weeks away.

Trustee Young moved to proceed with the quote to water proof the salt bin from Quality Water for a price of $5,875.00. Seconded by Trustee McClure, motion carried 3-0. (Resolution 2023-010)

AUDIENCE COMMENTS
Mr. Mike Kammer mentioned the plans to relocate the Greenon bus garage to the old Greenon High property were on hold due to funding issues.  The trustees noted the deputy in charge of the speed trailer was on vacation.

At 8:21 pm, Trustee McClure moved to enter into executive session to discuss the compensation of public employees. Seconded by Trustee Young, motion carried 3-0.

At 10:12 pm, Trustee McClure moved to reenter regular session. Seconded by Trustee Young, motion carried 3-0.

Trustee Young moved to accept the collective bargaining agreement for the Mad River Township Enon Fire Department Local 2241.  Seconded by Trustee McClure, motion carried 3-0. (Resolution 2023-011)

Trustee Young moved to proceed with the LUNAR option for the SCBAs to add thermal imaging and other safety to the firefighters at a cost of $21,456.00. Seconded by Trustee McClure, motion carried 3-0. (Resolution 2023-012)

At 10:14pm, Trustee Young moved to adjourn. Seconded by Trustee McClure, motion carried 3-0.
